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Inspiring caring and action on behalf  
of wildlife and conservation

FISCAL YEAR 2022 ANNUAL REPORT



WHO WE ARE
Zoo New England is the non-profit organization responsible for the 
operation of Franklin Park Zoo in Boston and Stone Zoo in Stoneham, 
Mass. Both are accredited by the Association of Zoos and Aquariums 
(AZA). Zoo New England’s mission is to inspire people to protect 
and sustain the natural world for future generations by creating fun 
and engaging experiences that integrate wildlife and conservation 
programs, research and education. To learn more about our Zoos, 
education programs and conservation efforts, please visit us at 
www.zoonewengland.org.
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Dear Zoo Supporters, 

Fiscal Year 2022 was a year marked by continued growth and  
momentum, as we welcomed more people to the Zoos, presented 
exciting new experiences, and expanded the scope and depth of our 
programming and on-the-ground conservation work.

As guidelines related to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic continued to 
evolve, we were fortunate in that both Zoo New England’s Franklin Park 
Zoo and Stone Zoo are primarily outdoor venues with ample space for 
guests to safely enjoy the experience. In FY 22, we achieved record-breaking 
attendance of 1,149,173 visitors, an increase of 260,075 visitors over FY 21. 
Membership also reached an all-time high with 30,000 member households.

For the second year, we presented Boston Lights: A Lantern Experience at Franklin Park 
Zoo, which attracted 205,000 visitors to this wildly popular evening event.  ZooLights, our beloved 
annual holiday light show at Stone Zoo, once again brightened the holiday season and drew a 
record-setting 102,433 attendees.

In the spring, we were thrilled to open Gorilla Grove, a new state-of-the-art outdoor gorilla habitat 
at Franklin Park Zoo. This dynamic space, made possible by generous donors who wish to remain 
anonymous, features a mix of real and fabricated trees, a waterfall, climbing vines, a multitude of 
built-in foraging opportunities and an immersive central observation outpost within the habitat  
for guests to observe the behaviors and social dynamics of the gorilla family. The gorillas love it  
as much as our guests.

Now more than ever, our mission and work is critically important. With the continued loss of  
biodiversity across the globe as well as issues we’re all facing with climate change, our work to  
protect and preserve biodiversity and habitats, as well as educate and inspire future wildlife  
stewards is more relevant than ever before. We continued to expand our conservation impact  
for rare and threatened species in the field, both locally and globally. From Madagascar to  
Concord, Nigeria to Belize, our conservation work is far-reaching and making a real difference  
on behalf of wildlife and habitats. 

On the Education front, the demand for in-person programming returned in FY 22 after many 
months with a heavy focus on virtual programming. Nearly 1,000 in-person programs were  
conducted at the Zoos – each a unique opportunity to build empathy and deepen guests’ under-
standing of the positive impact we can all have on wildlife and wild places. During FY 22, we made 
great progress on the co-design project with Antioch University of New England, AmeriCorps, and 
the communities closest to Franklin Park Zoo to better understand the needs of the community,  
and, ultimately, to co-design programming to meet these needs. Work continued on the strategic 
interpretive master plan, including the development of interpretive graphics for five species at 
Stone Zoo with the support of a grant from the Institute of Museum and Library Services (IMLS).

All of this work is a collective effort, and we are fortunate to have highly-skilled professional staff,  
a strong core of devoted volunteers, a talented Advisory Council, and a dedicated Board of  
Directors to ensure that we are able to deliver on our mission, now and in the future. We are  
deeply committed to our mission, and the support of loyal and generous Zoo members, donors, 
and volunteers continues to fuel our work so that we can continue our efforts toward ensuring a 
healthy, thriving planet for generations to come. Thank you to everyone who makes this possible.

Sincerely,

John Linehan 
President & CEO
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In late March, staff excitedly gathered in anticipation of a 
long-awaited moment. Little Joe, his eyes filled with curiosity 

ventured out first, followed by Kiki, with young Pablo firmly 
holding on atop her back. As the gorillas took their first tentative 
steps to explore the new, state-of-the-art, outdoor gorilla habitat,  
Gorilla Grove, at Franklin Park Zoo, their dedicated care team 
looked on with pride and joy.

The $9.1 million habitat opened  
to the public on April 12 during a 
ribbon cutting ceremony attended 
by City of Boston Mayor Michelle 
Wu, State Senators and Representa-
tives, Boston City Council members, 
Zoo New England Board members, 
Zoo staff and supporters. This 
dynamic, immersive space, made 
possible by generous donors who 
wish to remain anonymous, features 
more than 360,000 cubic feet for the 
gorilla troop to explore. With a mix 
of real and fabricated trees, a waterfall, climbing vines and  
a multitude of built-in foraging opportunities, the gorillas  
have the ability to traverse the space three dimensionally.  
Gorilla Grove features corridors leading to a central  
observation post, allowing guests a unique perspective  
while being immersed in the gorillas’ home. 

The carefully constructed graphics throughout the space 
educate visitors on western lowland gorillas and the threats 
they face in the wild, while shining a light on what the Zoo is 
doing to protect these incredible animals and the role we have 
as stewards of our shared planet. While strolling Gorilla Grove, 
guests will see signs introducing them to our troop. By learn-

ing their names, personalities and 
birthdays, guests are able to make the 
connection to how similar we really 
are, which will hopefully inspire them 
to take a vested interest in the conser-
vation of this incredible species.    

Franklin Park Zoo is home to six  
gorillas, including Little Joe, Kitombe, 
his mate Kiki and their three offspring 
– Kambiri, Aziza and Pablo. Zoo  
New England has been a longtime 
supporter of gorilla conservation  
and is an active participant in the  
Gorilla Species Survival Plan (SSP),  

a cooperative, inter-zoo program coordinated nationally 
through the Association of Zoos and Aquariums (AZA).   
Additionally, ZNE supports the Afi Mountain Wildlife  
Sanctuary in Nigeria and the full-time employment of  
Community Rangers who work to protect the Cross-River  
gorilla – the most endangered great ape in Africa.

InspireZ O O S  T H A T
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habitat for the first time in late May, coinciding with World  
Otter Day on May 25.

A prickly addition arrived at Stone Zoo on June 25: our newest 
prehensile-tailed porcupette. The baby is the third offspring  
for mom, Prickles, age 9, and dad, Shadow, age 10. The  
porcupette weighed just over one pound at birth and settled  
in well with the family in the Windows to the Wild space, just  
in time for World Porcupine Day on July 2. News of the birth 
made national news and was even talked about by the hosts  
of the TODAY Show.

Each birth, hatch and new addition to the animal family  
presents the opportunity to further connect guest to these 
remarkable animals and share the importance of wildlife  
protection, habitat preservation and preserving biodiversity. 
Management of animals within and cooperatively between  
institutions accredited by AZA is vital for ensuring healthy,  
genetically diverse populations.

For staff and visitors alike, it has been incredible to see the  
gorillas acclimate to the new space. Some of the troop was 
tentative at first, examining every new experience Gorilla Grove 
offers with expected curiosity, but have since settled comfort-
ably into their new home. We hope this dynamic new habitat  
introduces guests of all ages to this remarkable species and that 
they leave the Zoo inspired by the work we do to save species 
from extinction and help create a better future for wildlife.   

SIGNIFICANT ANIMAL ACHIEVEMENTS
While the opening of Gorilla Grove was one of the biggest  
moments of FY 22, there were so many more reasons to  
celebrate. 

On July 31, we welcomed two births; one at Franklin Park Zoo 
and one at Stone Zoo. At Stone Zoo, it was a Linne’s two-toed 
sloth, born to parents Lunesta and Nero and the fifth offspring 
for the pair. The Zoo hosted an online fundraising auction to 
name the baby with proceeds supporting our All For Our Ani-
mals Fund. The auction winners named the baby Taco. 

The same day, we welcomed  
another furry face: a red river hog, 

which was a first for this species 
at Franklin Park Zoo. While 
there were three piglets in 
the red river hog litter, sadly, 
two did not survive. The 
remaining piglet, a female, 

was named Phoebe after the 
Greek goddess of the moon. 

In September, the staff at Franklin 
Park Zoo celebrated another important 

birth, which was also the tallest. On September 22, Amari, a 
5-year-old giraffe, gave birth to her first calf. Within 30 minutes 
of the birth, the female calf attempted to stand; not long after, 
the calf was walking around on her own. The baby was named 
Alika by her care team after the generous winners of our online 
fundraising auction gifted them the naming rights. ZNE is  
committed to the conservation of this iconic species, and  
partners with AZA in its Giraffe SAFE (Saving Animals From 
Extinction) program plan for Nubian giraffe in Uganda. SAFE 
combines the coordinated efforts of accredited zoos and  
aquariums to save vulnerable wildlife species from extinction. 

2022 got off to an adorable start with the arrival of a litter of 
North American river otter kits at Stone Zoo. First-time mom, 
Dunkin, a North American river otter, gave birth to three pups 
on February 16. The otter kits are the result of a recommended 
breeding between Dunkin and Sushi, a 16-year-old otter who 
sadly passed away prior to the kits’ birth due to age-related 
issues. These kits are a wonderful legacy for Sushi, a beloved 
resident of Stone Zoo for many years. The family bonded  
behind the scenes until the kits were vaccinated and introduced 
to their outdoor habitat. They ventured outside to explore their 

1,690
ANIMALS AT FRANKLIN PARK ZOO AND STONE ZOO

89 NUMBER OF SPECIES SURVIVAL 
PLANS WE SUPPORT

NORTH AMERICAN  
RIVER OTTER KITS BORN

10,285
POUNDS OF  
MEAT ARE 
CONSUMED  
BY THE  
ANIMALS  
EACH YEAR 

813,000

CRICKETS ARE 
CONSUMED  
BY THE 
ANIMALS  
EACH YEAR

POUNDS OF 
BLUEBERRIES 
CONSUMED   
BY STONE  
ZOO ANIMALS  
THIS YEAR

273
POUNDS OF 
ROLLED OATS 
CONSUMED 
BY REINDEER  
THIS YEAR

DEXTER COWS JOINED  
THE FRANKLIN PARK ZOO  

ANIMAL FAMILY

B Y  T H E  N U M B E R S

3

2

102
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With all the exciting new initiatives and offerings at Zoo  
New England, one thing remains constant: the opportunity 

for our guests to partake in immersive experiences that allow 
them to develop a deeper appreciation and respect for wildlife 
and the mission-driven work that we do.

Boston Lights: A Lantern Experience returned to Franklin Park 
Zoo to once again dazzle guests during the summer and early 
fall. Spanning the 72 acres of Franklin Park Zoo, Boston Lights 
impressed guests of all ages with more than 60 large scale 
displays comprised of hundreds of colorful lanterns, featuring 
many sparkling new additions. Guests were dazzled by lumi-
nous animal and ocean scenes, glowing corridors of lotus and 
sunflowers, a towering 87-foot-long Tyrannosaurus Rex tunnel, 

traditional Asian lantern displays and a stunning 164-foot-long 
phoenix. This evening lantern experience was once again  
extremely popular, attracting 205,000 visitors.

Stone Zoo hosted a first of its kind event – Flamingle, an  
intimate summer evening of animal encounters, food and  
music. Guests were treated to the sounds of a steel drum duo 
as they mingled with friends and supported the Zoos’ mission. 
Many guests also had the unique opportunity to name a  
member of the Stone Zoo Caribbean flamingo flock.

Stone Zoo also hosted Ales and Tails in August 2021 and again 
in May 2022, giving guests two chances to support the Zoos’ 
mission by sampling local craft beer and food at these popular 
21+ after-hours events.

The holiday season is not complete without ZooLights, which  
once again delighted guests as hundreds of thousands of  
lights created a festive winter wonderland. This wildly popular  
seasonal event at Stone Zoo is a beloved holiday tradition 
attracting new and repeat visitors year after year. ZooLights 
achieved record-setting attendance of 102,433 in FY 22, an 
increase of 39,943 compared to 62,490 guests the year prior.

The arrival of warm weather brought a new adventure to Stone 
Zoo: Supersized Creatures! This special exhibition featured  
over 30 larger than life animal sculptures made from millions  
of colorful bricks. Each sculpture, built and presented by  
BRICKLIVE, is built from thousands of bricks, and each brick 
plays an important role in the overall structure. We hope this 
helped our guests make the powerful connection to our own 
ecosystem, where every species plays a crucial role.

The warm weather also brought out a record-breaking  
attendance day at Franklin Park Zoo’s Party for the Planet.  
This Earth Day celebration attracted over 10,000 visitors to  
the Zoo for a day of animal encounters, arts and crafts and  
educational experiences.  

Zootopia, our largest fundraising gala of the year, returned to 
Franklin Park Zoo in June for the first time in over 15 years.  
The Zoo provided the perfect backdrop for this festive event  
as 350 guests strolled the grounds, including the brand-new  
Gorilla Grove. Matt Noyes, NBC10 Boston Chief Meteorologist, 
was the host, and his incredible energy and enthusiasm  
contributed to the magical evening. The theme of this year’s 
gala was “Climbing to New Heights,” which was definitely true 
as we raised $704,178, far surpassing our fundraising goal. 
There was a palpable energy in the air throughout the evening 
as guests gathered to celebrate, connect and learn more  
about our mission.  

These immersive experiences are a bridge between our guests 
and the vast wonders of the natural world through exploration, 
education and imagination, and provide the chance for people 
of all ages to connect with wildlife in a memorable way that 
hopefully stays with them long after their visit.

I M M E R S I V E 

Experiences
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C O M M I T T E D  T O 

Now more than ever, zoos are critically important in saving 
wildlife from extinction, with crucial work happening both 

at the Zoo and in the field. Each and every day, we’re working 
to save species from extinction, and a recent discovery from 
our Field Conservation team illustrates the heart of this work. 
In early June, members of our Field Conservation department 
made an exciting discovery when they found two Eastern box 
turtle nests in southern New Hampshire. Although populations 
of box turtles are well documented in the southeast and 
Connecticut River Valley of Massachusetts, it has been long 
believed that their range did not 
extend into New Hampshire.

Zoo New England has worked with 
New Hampshire Fish and Game  
to track box turtles since 2021.  
In 2022, the team began looking  
for nests and found 18, which were 
protected. Hatchlings from these 
nests are being cared for by ZNE 
staff until they can be released  
back into the wild to bolster the 
population.

While ZNE has long been commit-
ted to turtle conservation throughout Massachusetts, our  
team is also working internationally to protect and preserve 
the Central American river turtle, or hicatee, one of the world’s 
most endangered turtle species. ZNE has partnered with 
BFREE (Belize Foundation for Research and Environmental  
Education) to offer our resources and turtle conservation  
experience, as well as provide funding in support of their con-
servation efforts. Members of our Field Conservation  
team traveled to Belize in March to assist with the health  

assessments and field work. Like the headstart we give  
to Blanding’s, wood, and spotted turtles to help these  
populations in Massachusetts, the goal here is to raise hicatee 
turtles to restore and repopulate them in Belize. ZNE staff 
have been instrumental in the protection and conservation  
of this species.  

This past year, we continued our work in Madagascar through 
our partnership with the non-governmental organization, 
Health In Harmony. This program uses a One Health  
approach to improve the conservation status of several  

species of lemurs and other rare 
wildlife in a special reserve in  
southeastern Madagascar, while 
also improving the health care,  
food security, and economic  
opportunities available to  
villagers who live in the region.  
The COVID-19 pandemic has made 
clear that One Health collaborations 
are essential for the prevention of 
global health crises, and for the 
flourishing of both humans  
and wildlife. 

Two members of ZNE’s team, conservation genomics  
scientist Dr. Rachel Johnston, and senior veterinarian  
Dr. Chris Bonar, embarked on a field mission to Madagascar 
in March where they conducted rapid biodiversity  
assessments of the Manombo Rainforest by documenting 
species and their populations. These evaluations were  
conducted on mammals, including black and white ruffed le-
murs and mouse lemurs, as well as amphibians, reptiles, birds 
and plants. While in Madagascar, our staff also assisted with  

Conservation



reforesting efforts at a 40-hectare plot within the Manombo  
Special Reserve.

In May, ZNE along with its partners were honored with a  
prestigious international award, the Grand Jet d’Or de Genève 
Prize, from the Geneva Health Forum in recognition of the One 
Health focused work currently being undertaken in Madagascar.

ZNE encourages people of all ages to take an active role in  
sustaining healthy ecosystems right in their own back yards. 
Through the Franklin Park Biodiversity Project, the local com-
munity is invited to participate alongside Zoo staff each season 
to identify and monitor populations of species found right in 
Franklin Park. ZNE staff continue to serve on the Steering Commit-
tee for the Boston Area City Nature Challenge, whereby people 
can become citizen scientists in their own communities as they 
log their observations of local plants and wildlife in the iNaturalist 
app. ZNE staff, supporters and friends once again participated in 
the annual Plastic Free July EcoChallenge. Out of 391 teams, both 
nationally and internationally, Team ZNE came in fourth place.  
Our team’s efforts resulted in 1,302 pieces of litter picked up,  
147 advocacy actions and 315 plastic straws not sent to a landfill.  

Through the Eco-Cell recycling program, an initiative which 
partners with zoos across the country to collect cell phones for 
recycling and refurbishment, guests can make a direct impact 
on the habitats of wild gorillas. Recycling cell phones and other 
electronics reduces the need for coltan mining, which causes 
destruction of endangered gorilla habitats. Guests can drop off 
cell phones for recycling inside the Tropical Forest at Franklin Park 
Zoo, as well as at Stone Zoo, connecting guests with opportunities 
to help wildlife on a global scale is important in showing them 
that little actions can make a big impact.

2,400
B Y  T H E  N U M B E R S

FRANKLIN PARK ZOO  
BIODIVERSITY PROJECT 
NUMBER OF SPECIES  
OBSERVED:
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MAMMALS10

54 FUNGI

46  
WOOD TURTLES

85 
BLANDING’S  

TURTLES 

15  
SPOTTED  
TURTLES

rt

STUDENTS  
PARTICIPATED IN THE 

HATCH PROGRAM,  
HEADSTARTING:

133 PLANTS

55 BIRDS including bald eagle, osprey, and merlin

SPECIES OF INSECT 
including 13 species of  
bee, 23 species of butterfly 
and 16 species of bee-
mimicking pollinating flies

158

THE FIELD CONSERVATION 
TEAM PROVIDED  
PROGRAMS TO  
LOWELL PUBLIC  
SCHOOLS  
FOR THE FIRST TIME.  
WORK WAS ALSO  
EXPANDED TO PROTECT 
BLANDING’S TURTLE  
NESTS IN THE MERRIMACK 
VALLEY. 
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After such heavy focus on virtual programming the past  
few years, we were pleased to see an interest and return  
to in-person programming. In FY 22, the Education  
department facilitated more than 1,100 activities and  
programs that engaged over 80,000 participants. These 
included 119 virtual and 996 in-person offerings. ZNE’s  
summer ZooCamp program was also in high-demand,  

with spots filling quickly when registration opened  
in winter 2022. 

Through a unique collaboration with Harvard 
Medical School, senior medical students 

have the opportunity to complete an  
elective rotation within Zoo New England’s 
Department of Animal Heath. Student 
physicians in the One Health rotation  
accompany ZNE’s veterinarians in their 
daily clinical practice, and are introduced 

to the concept that collaboration between  
human and veterinary medical professionals 

can benefit healthcare for both humans and  
animals. Students are encouraged to think about 

the commonalities of medicine and physiology of health 
and disease across all species, and to take an active role in 
case management, diagnostic work-up, and treatment.

It is incredibly impactful for our staff to have the opportunity 
to partake in conservation programs both locally and globally, 

and we recognize our role in sharing these experiences and 
building deeper connections to wildlife in all of our guests. 
At Zoos like ours, people can observe an incredibly diverse 
array of animals up close to build empathy and deeper 
understanding of the importance of preserving biodiversity 
and our shared ecosystem. 

In FY 22, more students had the opportunity to 
see classroom learning brought to life. To en-
sure access to schoolchildren, the Zoos offer 
free admission to all Massachusetts stu-
dents throughout the school year who visit 
as part of scheduled school field trips. 
By providing opportunities to children 
who many not otherwise be able to visit, 
we’re able to introduce them to wildlife 
and bring fun and educational program-
ming to more members of the community. 
In FY 22, we were thrilled to see a big increase 
in school field trip visits. School group attendance 
was 47,216, a 282% increase over school group atten-
dance of 12,357 in FY 21, a year still greatly  impacted by the 
COVID-19 pandemic.

S H A R I N G  T H E  
W O N D E R S  O F  T H E

Natural World
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In FY 22, we had five senior Harvard Medical School students 
participate in the One Health Clinical Elective, learning about 
the intersections between animal health, human health, and 
ecosystem health. Thirty four students in total have now 
experienced this elective since its inception, each gaining 
a deeper understanding of the importance of employing a 
One Health approach.

ZNE staff continue to focus on the strategic masterplan for 
interpretive planning for both Zoos. During FY 22, senior staff 
and educators participated in training and design workshops 
to ensure that our interpretation and our guests’ experiences 
are aligned with our mission. Our interpretive masterplan  
will include environmental interpretation and effective  
behavior change strategies to help visitors better align with 
the pressing conservation needs of animal conservation, land 
preservation and climate change. We have reached a 50% 
completion point in the strategic interpretive master plan and 
are piloting interpretive graphics for five species at Stone Zoo 
with the support of a grant from the Institute of Museum and 
Library Services (IMLS). This project is re-developing graphics 
for five exhibits: peregrine falcon, jaguar, whooping crane, 
snow leopard and Mexican gray wolf.

Whether it’s reading an informative sign while at a habitat,  
or observing the behaviors and social interactions of the  
animals, what guests of all ages learn when visiting our Zoos 
will shape their outlook on wildlife, and we always strive for it 
to be positive and meaningful.

B Y  T H E  N U M B E R S

150
BEHIND-THE-SCENES  

TOURS

To learn more about ZNE’s education programs, visit  
WWW.ZOONEWENGLAND.ORG/DISCOVER

317

CLASSES (FOR VOLUNTEERS, 
YOUTH, STAFF, STUDENTS, SCOUTS, 
HOMESCHOOLERS AND MORE)

TOTAL PROGRAMS CONDUCTED, ENGAGING  
OVER 80,000 PARTICIPANTS

1,100
34

PARTICIPANTS  
IN OUR TEEN 
PROGRAMS

27  
ZOOTEENS  

228

#ZooToYou Digital Programming 100 130,000

12  
JUNIOR  

ZOOTEENS
   

VIEWSLIVE PRESENTATIONS

7  
TEEN  

AMBASSADORS

119 VIRTUAL AND 996  
IN-PERSON OFFERINGS

ANIMAL ENCOUNTER 
PROGRAMS
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ZooTeens in 2020, FY 22 allowed participants to come back to 
the Zoo, which maximized the positive social connections and 
unique learning opportunities the program offers. 

Upon completion of the ZooTeen Program, select teens who 
wish to further their work throughout the school year can apply 
to become a Teen Ambassador. Seven Teen Ambassadors 
were employed in FY 22. Teen Ambassadors primarily work in 
the same areas as ZooTeens, and also participate in Zoo New 
England’s HATCH (Hatchling and Turtle Conservation through 
Headstarting) program. Working alongside our Field Conser-
vation team helps provide these youths with a front-row seat 

to the work we do on behalf of rare 
and threatened species right here in 
Eastern Massachusetts. In April, the 
ZooTeens took to the field at a local 
site to help monitor spotted turtles by 
providing food at a soft-release site 
and by measuring radio tagged turtles 
released previously. These turtles were 
headstarted by ZNE for two years and 
are acclimating to the site where they 
will live permanently, so ensuring they 
have natural foods to familiarize them-
selves with is important.

For those interested in the ZooTeen 
program but not quite old enough,  

the Junior ZooTeen program is for youth ages 12 to 14. This 
program offers a hands-on learning atmosphere, life-skill  
development, and several mentorship opportunities with  
ZNE staff members.  

If you took a trip to Franklin Park Zoo in the summer, chances are 
you had an interaction with one of our ZooTeens. These ZooTeens 

might have greeted you outside of Bird’s World, tended the 
beautiful plantings on Zoo grounds, or enhanced your visit from 
their work behind-the-scenes. 

Since its inception in 1999, this nationally recognized program 
engages Boston youth in an immersive summer work and  
learning experience. The ZooTeen program provides these teens 
with the opportunity to receive direct exposure to zoo and  
conservation-oriented careers in a fun, specialized learning 
environment outside of the typical classroom setting. Professional 
development courses and service 
projects are an integral part of the 
curriculum, strengthening their  
knowledge and helping to prepare 
them for future endeavors. 

Through collaboration with the  
Department of Youth Engagement 
and Employment’s SuccessLink 
Summer Youth Employment Program, 
Franklin Park Zoo was able to employ 
27 ZooTeens in the summer of 2021. 
Over a period of six weeks, ZooTeens 
worked in various departments, 
including Animal Care, Education 
and Horticulture. These local teens, 
ranging from 15 to 18 years old, reside in the city of Boston and 
come from the diverse neighborhoods surrounding Franklin Park 
Zoo. This was an especially exciting summer, as it marked the first 
summer back to in-person programming. After pivoting to virtual 

I N S P I R I N G Tomorrow’s Leaders
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Our Zoos attract diverse audiences where visitors from all 
backgrounds have the opportunity to share experiences 

as they learn about the natural world. 

As a vibrant member of the cultural community in Boston  
and beyond, Zoo New England is committed to community 
participation and community access. We work with commu-
nity centers, camps, and groups and organizations such as 
Greater Grove Hall Main Streets, Project RIGHT, Harvard 
Street Neighborhood Health Center, Franklin 
Park Coalition, the Wonderfund, The Emerald 
Necklace Conservancy, and the Stoneham  
Chamber of Commerce.

In June 2022, ZNE successfully complet-
ed its first year of our community out-
reach work in conjunction with Antioch 
University of New England, AmeriCorps 
and the neighborhoods of Dorchester, 
Roxbury, Mattapan and Jamaica Plain.  
Through surveys and meetings, both  
organizational and within the community, 
our advocacy reached over 3,000 individuals 
and organizations that serve these neighborhoods. 

Currently, Antioch is analyzing all the data and information 
learned, which will be utilized in FY 23 to co-design  
programming that meets the communities’ identified needs. 
This is a three-year pilot program being undertaken by ZNE, 
Woodland Park Zoo in Seattle, Cleveland MetroParks Zoo  
and Antioch University of New England. It is hoped that the 
results of the program may be used to implement similar  
initiatives at zoos across the country. 

With ongoing support from the Cummings  
Foundation, we continued to develop three  

Family Nature Adventure Kits. These are  
intended to encourage families, especially 

families caring for foster children or children 
who have suffered from trauma, to spend 
time together outdoors with curiosity 
about nature. Each kit has a small number 
of activities suitable for use at the zoo, at a 
beach or at a forest area. They include  

materials to help parents and caregivers  
facilitate exploration using different senses 

and considering different scales of size  
and distance. 

S T R E N G T H E N I N G Communities



EBT and WIC cardholders continues to grow, and in  
FY 22, 692 member households joined. Through this 
program, EBT and WIC cardholders can purchase a 
family level membership for $40 (the regular price  
is $125) and enjoy free general admission to both 
Franklin Park Zoo and Stone Zoo year-round.

w Community Pass Program: Non-profit organizations 
and community groups are eligible to receive a  
limited amount of free admission passes. In FY 22, 
ZNE distributed 4,500 passes to non-profit and  
community groups, many of which visited during 
Boston Lights.

w Organizational Pass Program: Non-profit organizations 
may purchase an institutional pass enabling groups  
of individuals to attend the Zoos at a greatly  
reduced cost.

ZNE remains committed to ensuring that personal financial  
situations do not create a barrier to enjoying and benefiting 
from Zoo experiences. As an organization whose mission is  
to connect people to the natural world through meaningful  
experiences that engage, educate, and inspire the next  
generation of conservation stewards, it is essential that we  
reach everyone within the community. ZNE’s dedication to 
this aspect of our mission is evident in our community  
outreach programs, which include:

w Library Pass Program: Libraries purchase the pass  
which entitles their patrons to a discount to the Zoos.  
189 libraries currently participate in this program.

w EBT program: In recognition of the fact that Zoo visits  
are integral to childhood and learning, Massachusetts  
residents who are eligible for the Massachusetts’ EBT  
and WIC program may purchase admission to the Zoos 
for up to four people for $4.00 per person, which is more 
than 80% off per ticket. In FY 22, we welcomed a total  
of 75,393 guests who visited with their EBT/WIC cards.  
This is an increase of 41,146 compared to 34,247  
participants in FY 21. Our membership program for  
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To learn more about these programs, visit  
WWW.ZOONEWENGLAND.ORG/COMMUNITY
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E X C E P T I O N A L 

Partners
Zoo New England is grateful to all who donated to the Zoos. Your support provides 
the funds to care for all of ZNE’s animal inhabitants, pursue conservation projects both 
locally and abroad, and continue to educate and inspire conservation stewards of the 
future. Listed here are some who made gifts between July 1, 2021 and June 30, 2022.

Corporations and Foundations 
Annonymous (1)
AbbVie 
Anderson & Kreiger LLP 
Blue Cross Blue Shield of Massachusetts 
The Boston Committee of the  

Garden Club of America
The Boston Foundation 
Boston Police Patrolmen’s Association 
Brotherhood Credit Union 
Brown & Brown  
The Burkehaven Family Foundation
CGI 
Citizens Bank 
City of Boston Credit Union 
Claneil Foundation, Inc. 
Coca-Cola Beverages Northeast 
Commodore Builders 
Copeland Family Foundation, Inc. 
CrossFit IronSpider 
Cummings Foundation 
DCU for Kids 
Dr. Seuss Foundation 
Eastern Bank
Federal Emergency  

Management Agency 
The Florence Gould Foundation 
Foster Elementary School 
Garden Club of the Back Bay 
Give Lively Foundation 
Gordon Brothers Group, LLC 
Harbour Vest Partners L.P. 
Harvard University 
Highland Partners Charitable Fund 
Highland Street Foundation 
Girl Scouts of Eastern Massachusetts 
Income Research + Management 
Inland Underwriters Insurance Agency 
Institute of Museum and Library Services 
James M. and Cathleen D. Stone 

Foundation 

Keel Foundation 
Liberty Mutual Foundation
Lovett-Woodsum Foundation 
Martin W. Richard Charitable 

Foundation, Inc. 
Massachusetts Clean Energy Center
Massachusetts Cultural Council 
Massachusetts Emergency 

Management Agency 
MassMutual Life Insurance Company 
Match Public Charter High School 
MathWorks 
Merck Foundation 
New Balance Corporation 
Newburyport Savings Bank 
The Paul and Edith Babson Foundation
Putnam Investments 
Rasky Partners, Inc. 
Robert Lloyd Corkin  

Charitable Foundation 
Ropes & Gray 
Sodexo Live 
The SpringRiver  

Private Foundation Trust 
State Street Corporation 
StonehamBank 
The Summer Fund 
Tiny Tiger Foundation 
Turtle Swamp Brewing, LLC 
Van Dyke/Billy Foundation 
Veterinary Dental Services 
The Yawkey Foundations 
 
Individuals 
Anonymous (10) 
Thomas Adams 
Kiku and Michael Adatto 
Burt Adelman and Lydia Rogers 
Carol R. Adler^ 
Shari Agatstein 

Eric Aho and Michael Oliveri 
Laura and Michael Albert 
Katie and Robert Alexander 
Bradford and Hilary Allinson 
Christina and Daniel Alves 
Mary Ames 
Judith Anaman 
James Anderson 
Timothy Anderson 
Megan Anderson and Carl Kelley 
Virginia Gauss and Alexandra Andrews 
Christo Angelov and Irene Koulinska 
Kate and Jeremy Angoff 
Gene and Rena Anspach 
Tim Arel 
Jonathan and Rosemary Avery 
Margaret and Dewey Awad 
Dr. Lori Azzara  
Elyssa Back and Daniela Faas 
Faith Barker 
Joseph and Frances Baron 
Janice Barris 
Hope Barton 
Peggy and Harris Baseman 
Frederick Basilico and Judith Waligunda 
Lisa Bastolla and Angelo Bastolla Jr 
Frederick Beall 
Elizabeth and Jeff Becker 
Eileen Beckhardt Freedman 
Susan Beede and Jay Copeland 
Nancy and Reinier Beeuwkes 
Alex Bellinger 
Eleanor Bemis 
Eric Bennett 
Rebecca Bennett 
Sue and Paul Bergamo 
Heather and Matthew Bergin 
Barry Berman and Laura Gold 
Gloria Bernier 
Joanna and John Berube 
Mark and Maryann Biondi 
Raymond and Joan Bird 
Devon Black 
Timothy and Shirley Blancke 
Elizabeth and Tom Boates 
Katie Boates Goudreau 
Dinah Bodkin 
Liliana Bonilla 
Bruce J. Bonnell 
Karen Boomhower 
Barbara Bourdeau and James Deery 
David Bowe 
Brad Braufman 
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Caroline Breen 
Marilyn Bregoli 
David Bremser and Rachel Esch 
Geraldine Brennan 
Michelle and George Brock-Fisher^ 
Anne Bromer 
Wyman Brooks 
Roxann Broughton-Blanchard 
Robin and Marcia Brown 
Jane Brown 
Campbell and Sarah Brown 
David Brown 
Jan Brown 
Dr. Rory Browne and Dr. Grace Chang 
Crystal Bryan 
Mary Buonanno 
Katharine and Thomas Butler 
Ann Buxbaum 
William and Patricia Byrne 
John Byrnes 
Kevin and Julie Callaghan 
Sally Callahan 
Todd and Mary Claire Cantor 
Alane Capen 
Ruth Carey 
Casey Carlson and William Stone 
Ronald Caron 
Margery and Gordon Carr 
Mrs. Jane C. Carr 
Maureen Carter 
Mary Carter 
Robert Casey 
Michael and Nenita Casey 
Aleksandr Castillo Guzman 
Dennis and Christine Cataldo 
Linda Chaisson 
Barry Chait  
Adrian and Amy Chan 
Tatiana Chapsky 
Gene Charny 
Abhisher Chatterjee and Nabanita De 
Pisha Chen 
Suzanne Christensen and Michael Dunn 
The Ciriello Family 
Jay and Katherine Civetti 
Gordon and Andrea Clagett 
Mary Clark 
Larry and Janice Cohen 
Thomas and Peg Coles 
Thomas and Ann Comeau 
Katie Connolly and Sander Cohan 
Daniel Connolly 
Kathryn and Tim Conway 
Brooke and Jeff Cook 

Lori and Joseph Cooney  
Jaimee Corkin 
Janice Corkin Rudolf and John Emery 
Lynelle Cortellini-Devine and  

Gregory Devine 
Leo Cortissoz, II 
Jennifer and Matt Cox 
Bradford Coyman 
Andrea Crane 
Judith and Ewan Crawford 
Kim Cronin and Joe Ryan 
Roberta Cross 
Patricia Crow^ 
George Curtis 
Glenn and Judithann Cushman 
Grace DaFonseca 
Luca Dalessio 
Heather and Timothy Dalton 
John and Marilyn Darack 
Phil Dardeno 
Joseph D’Arrigo 
Kenneth Davis and Diane Croft 
Dianne Davis 
Teresa and Frank DeGiacomo 
Jennifer Delahaye 
Jennifer and John Dempsey 
Donna Denio and Bruce Conklin 
Robert P. D’Entremont 

Diane and Stephen Derby 
Dorothy Derifield and Jeffrey Chasin 
Jaishree and Gururaj Deshpande 
Deborah and Chip Dewing 
Bruce and Esther Dezube 
Caroline Diamond 
Nancy and Stephen Ditullio 
Edward and Kerri Doherty 
Marian Donovan 
Melanie Drayton 
Alex Dubanowitz 
Karen Dunnett and Rick Murphy
Kimberly Durniak 
Colleen and Matthew Durno 
Carline M. Durocher 
Jan Dyer 
Nelson and Susan Eby 
Michele Edwards 
James and Catherine Elgin 
Paul Ellis 
William and Susan Elsbree 
Joan Elwood 
Alexandra England and Chuck Pratt 
Maria Epsimos 
Anne Essaran 
Nicole and Thomas Feeley 
Linda Fennell 
Bryan and Meghan Ferguson 
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Vinita and David Ferrera 
Jeanine and Dave Ferrick 
Grace and Edward Fey 
J. P. and Amy Fine 
Daniel and Stephanie Finegold 
Carolyn and Gregory Finlay 
Joseph Fischer 
Rebecca Fischer 
Atsuko Toko and Lawrence Fish 
Ruth Ellen Fitch 
Joan FitzGerald 
Alyssa Fitzgerald 
John Flynn 
J. Kevin and Elaine Foley 
Martha and Jon Folsom 
Sarah and Charles Forbes 
Peter and Rebecca Forkner 
Audrey and Jim Foster 
Kim Foulkes 
Lucy Foulston 
Richard and Judy Fox 
Michelle Fox 
Sarah Freeman 

Phillip Freeman and Jill Goldstein 
Rabbi Shoshana Friedman 
Paul and Allison Friedmann 
Kathleen Gallagher 
Representative William Galvin and 

Jennifer Pinkham 
Eileen Ganley 
Emden Gansner 
Karen Gardner 
Rory and Audra Gardner 
Tracy Gately 
Kevin Gebo 
Claudia Gelzer and Wendy Foster 
Molly Gerry 
Caroline Gill 
Margaret and David Gilmour 
Mark and Amanda Giovino 
Frances Girgenti 
Laura Glynn^ 
Joseph Godlewski 
Deborah Goldberg and Michael Winter 
Michael and Susan Goldman 
Dr. Annekathryn Goodman 

Diane Gorrow 
Michael and Karen Gorton 
Laura Goscinak and Gerard Magnarelli 
Sarah Goscinak 
Carol Goslant 
John Gosselin and Elizabeth Neylon 
Carolyn Gould 
Nicole Gozzo 
Cheryl Gradziel 
Alexandra Grant 
Sally and Bill Green 
Jacqueline Green 
Steven and Sylvia Greene 
Sheila Greene Donovan 
Katie Grogan 
Victoria Groves-Cardillo and  

Peter Cardillo 
Alisa Grubbs 
Kate Guedj 
Patrick and Priscilla Guiney 
Ronald Gwiazda 
Jonathan Haar 
The Hale Family 
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Brett Hale 
Denison and Caroline Hall 
Jean^ and Henry* Hall 
Maurice and Kathleen Hall 
Lloyd and Linda Hamm 
Katherine Harding and Robert McCallum 
Henry and Lee Harrison 
Richard and Mary Hart 
Carol Hartman 
Eric Haskell 
Daphne Hatsopoulos 
Joanne Hayes-Rines 
Michael and Sue Hazard 
Starla and David Hazen 
Michaela Hellman 
Joseph and Patricia Henebury 
Roy and Helen Herold 
Erik Hett 
Rachel Hewett 
Erin Higgins and Douglas Rosner 
Steven and Jeanine Hinterneder 
David and Linda Hirschberg 
Ellen Hitzrot 
Jennifer and Ryan Hodgdon 
Leslie Hoerr 
Bartley Hogan 
Ambika Hoguet 
Jean Holmblad and Bob Zaret 
LeeAnn and Steven Horner^ 
Gene and Mary Hornsby 
Constance Horton 
Geoff and Adele Horwitz 
Janice Houghton 
Katherine Howard 
Eileen Hulnick 
Daniel Hunter 
Julia Hunter 
Elizabeth Duffy Hynes and Tod Hynes 
Sharon and Thomas Iovanni 
Eleanor Jaynes and Robert Ward 
Chris and Stephanie Jones 
Richard Junghans 
Phyllis and Nate Kalowski 
Arnold and Clara Kana 
Ronnie and Stephen Kanarek 
Michael Kanarek 
Silvana Karam 
Cherry and James Karlson 
Inger Karlsson 
Mary Karys 
Yan and Natalie Katz 
Alexandra Kavadas 
Shirley Kawamoto and Michael Hinchey 
Andrew and Melissa Kaye 

Mazi Kazemi 
Charles Keefe 
John Keegan and Susan Amirault 
Tracey and Jason Keisch 
Stephen and Sarah Keklak 
Mark Kelley and Gail Riggs Kelley 
Dr. Martin Kelly and Judith Kelly 
David Kelly 
Arvel and Michelle Kendall 
Sheila Kennedy 
Christy and Matthew Keswick 
Kenneth and Karin Keyser 
Representative Kay Khan 
Eric Kilby and Kate Peterson 
Michael Kiley 
Gerald Kirschner and Katie Thatcher 
Ameya Kirtane 
Helmut Klohn 
Susan Knack-Brown 
Darlene and Steven Knapp 
Scott and Jeanne Koles 
Paul Kominers 
Teresa and Errin Koster 
Joanna Kreil 
The Kwan-Soohoo Family 
Sarah and Darrin Ladd 
Teresia LaFleur-Campbell and  

Dennis Campbell 
Gene and Sylvia Landy 
David Lapierre and Kelly Shields-Lapierre 
Samuel Lasky and Christina O’Sullivan 
Richard Laura 
Holly Laurent 
Lorenda Layne and Robert Niblack 
Louise Lazare 
Sarah and Timothy Leary 
Jennifer Lebzelter 
Patty Lee and Jaime Vidaurrazaga 

Henry and Mary Lee 
David and Lucinda Lee 
Wendy and Charles Leiserson 
Annette Leonard-Zupan 
Joanna Lieberman 
Ashley Liffers 
John and Julie Linehan 
Susan and Paul Linehan 
Christopher Litterio and Ursula Smith 
Jingyi Liu 
Dominic Lloyd 
Doug Lober 
Jose Lopez 
Stephen Loranger 
Thomas and Christopher Loring 
Christy Loring 
Michelle Lucas 
Jenna Luongo 
Christina Lynch 
Ann and Donald MacAdam 
Christine Maccuish 
Tracy MacNeal and Geoffrey Doerre 
Julie and Doug Macrae 
Nagesh Mahanthappa and  

Valentine Talland 
Eileen and Thomas Maher 
Nicholas Mahoney 
Tricia Malatesta 
Carole Malcolmson 
Dr. Ruth Marrion and Robert Halenda 
Susan A. Martin Charitable Trust 
Joseph Martinez 
Laurel Martino 
Kim Marturano 
Nancy Master 
Suzanne S. Matta 
Onnie Mayshak 
Carolyn McCane-Chin and David Chin 
Shelagh McCauley 
Kathleen and John McClain 
Gerald McCue 
Jason McCurry 
Lita McDonald 
Michelle McGee 
Helen McHowell 
Katherine and James McHugh 
Ryan and Tonya McKee 
John McKenna 
Andrew McKinley and Maria Fernando 
Robert McKinnon 
Jean and David McLachlan 
Sharon and Brian McNally 
Emily McNaughton 
The Mead Family 
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Eugene B. Meyer 
Michael Miele and Anne Esbenshade 
Matthew Milikowsky and  

Nicole Eldredge 
Peggy Miller 
Patricia Millonig 
Judith Mills 
Jennifer Miminos 
Laura Mintz 
James Mongeon and Scott Tanner 
Cristina Montalvo 
Greg and Nicole Moore 
Cara Moretti 
Elizabeth Moroney 
Marianne Morrison 
Michelle Morrissey 
Sandra and William Mostyn 
Tyler Mott 
Brigitte and Gerard Moufflet 
Lawrence Moulter 
Benton and Frances Moyer 
Katherine and Pete Mumma 
Helen Munzer 
Sally Muspratt 
Kristie Nardini 
Elizabeth and Michael Naughton 
Francis Neely 
Donald Nelson and Neal Balkowitsch 
Rita Poussaint Nethersole 
Brian Nett 
Marleen Nienhuis and Walter Newman 
Jessica and Andrew Nigrelli 
Mary and Richard Noble 
Mary Norton 
Dr. Errol Norwitz 
Bruce Novick 
Jim O’Brien 
Cheryl and Jerome Odom 
Joe O’Donnell 
Lauren O’Donnell 
Patricia O’Flaherty 
Patricia and Eugene O’Flaherty 
Sarah O’Grady 
Mary Ann and James O’hearn 
Sharon O’Keefe 
Jeanne O’Keefe and Dan Rea 
Liesl Okuda 
Christine Olsen and Robert Small 
Elizabeth and Evan Olson 
Matt O’Malley 
Susan Oman and Michael Decker 
Ruth Otto 
Sally Owen 
Jean Pandolfo 

Janine Parks 
Lori Parsons and Rob Will
David Passafaro 
Leita and Liam Patterson 
Alison Payne and Douglas Leenhouts 
Svetlana Peikates-Ribaudo and  

William Ribaudo 
Lauri Pekkala 
Kathryn Pekkala 
Alicair and Brian Peltonen 
Bruce Perry and Susan Davis 
Rose Perullo 
Wendy Petro 
Kevin and Yen-Yen Petrosino 
Jenifer Burkett-Picker and Dennis Picker 
Julie Pierog 
Daniella Place 
Marsha Pliakas 
Plimpton-Shattuck Fund 
Sean Po 
Kirsten and Dwight Poler 
Antonia Pollak 
David and Jennifer Porter^ 
Michele and Meyer Potashman 
Frances H. Pratt
Harold Pratt 
Harold Pratt, Jr.
Kim Proctor 
Thomas Pullen and Sally Breckenridge 
Gauri and Yogesh Punjabi 
Katherine Purcell 
Robert and Sally Quinn 
John Radosta and Mayre Plunkett 
John and Janice Raftery 
Lydia Rainville 
Andrea Ramsey 
Neil and Anna Rasmussen 
Pauline Ratta 
Maureen and Denis Reardon 
Matthew and Meredith Reed 
Jonathan Regosin 
Andrew Reichow 
Andrea Reid 
Peggy Reiser and Charles Cooney
Diana Renn and Dr. James Nager 
Natan Reyzin 
Michelle and Aaron Rhodes 
Claudia U. and James M. Richter 
Araceli Rios 
Elizabeth Rizzotti 
Gerald Robbins and Monica Lamboy 
Peter and Barbara Roberts 
Susan and Jon Roberts 
Alice Roberts 

Michael Robinson 
William Rodgers 
Ralph W. Rogers, Jr.^ 
Daniel Romanow and  

B. Andrew Zelermyer 
Timothy Roseen 
Glenn D. Rosen 
Sydney Rosen 
Jean Rosenberg and Peter Southwick 
Jessica Rosenblatt and Taylor Curtis 
Robert Rosenthal and Lisa Sears 
Kristin Rosner and Chris Oalmann 
John Rosowski 
Arnold Ross and Courtney Mardula 
Marsha Rosselli and James Driscoll 
Rosanne Roth 
Cynthia Rubens 
Roberta Rubin and Donald-Bruce Abrams 
René and Susan Ruiz 
Laurie Ruskin 
Barbara and Gordon Russell 
Mary Russell 
Susan Ryan 
Chris and Pito Salas 
Linda Salera 
Peter Sandy and Marly Roche 
Linda and Ronald Savage 
Kristine and Mark Sawyer 
Daniel and Daniel Scanlan 
David and Laura Scarbro 
Crystal and Richard Schaaf 
Ruth Schmidt and Steven Roels 
William Schrader 
Richard Schulman 
Catherine and Larry Schwartz 
Anne Scrivener Agee 
Jason Searle 
Lawrence Seidler and Marilyn Seidler 
Elizabeth Senft 
Ashley Sexton 
Edward Shadoff 
Judith and Arthur Sharenow 
Sarah Sharpe and John Powley 
Jennifer Shea 
Mark Shepard 
Linda Sherman 
Scott Sherman and Diane McGillicuddy 
Francine Sherman and Scott Tucker 
Alice J. Shire 
Virginia Shugrue 
Caitlyn Siebenmorgen 
Francisco Sierra 
Elana Silver 
Helaine Simmonds 
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Robert Sinnott and  
Anna Marie Wagner 

Robert Skenderian and Tammy Thibault 
Mason Smith and Gordon Green 
St. John Smith and Kay Barned-Smith 
Cindy Smith and Ernie Noyes 
Elizabeth Smith 
Peter and Martha Smith 
Dr. Martha Smith-Blackmore 
Sheila and Charles Snider 
Maryanne Spicer 
Dr. Steven Spitz and Laura Spitz 
Herbert and Judith Spivak 
Sudhir Srinivasan 
Adrienne and Pat St. John 
Anne Starr 
Dr. Alan Stern and Lori Tenser 
Janet Stevens 
Erin Stiles 
Dylan Stiles 
Bradford Stone 
Stephanie Stone 
David and Irina Straus 
Alan Strauss 
Samantha Straw 
Sigourney Street 
Karen Sunnarborg 
Linda Swerling 
Judith Swift 
David Szabo and Melodie Wing 
David Taylor 
Kate and Ben Taylor 
Andrea Taylor and Maurice Brodeur 
Kjersten Teeter 
Juliet Teixeira 
Michael Thiim, M.D. 
Renata Thomas 
Glynys Thomas 
Lisa Thorson 
Scott Throner 
Jenny and Bill Tobin 
Nicholas and Melissa Tomaszczuk 
Kelvin Tomlinson 
Amy and Matthew Torrey 
Jay Tracy 
Yvonne Tsai 
Bryan Tweed 
Kristen Vagliardo 
Dr. Margot and James Vagliardo 
Colin and Olivia Van Dyke 
Raimund and Anne Vanderweil 
Anna Varlese and Kevin Holochwost 
Fredericka Veikley 

Catherine Venkatesh and  
Venkatesh Natarajan 

Kathleen Vieweg and Dr. Barry Berger^ 
Craig Vitale 
May Wakamatsu and John Berk 
Jean Waldinger 
Andrew and Barbara Wales 
Julie Walker 
Susan and Michael Wallace 
Michael and Catherine Walsh 
Jeffrey Ward 
Scott Wayne 
Deborah Webster 
Karen Weeks 
Shelley Weinstein 
Donna Weiss 
Marvin and Vera Weiss 
Kathy Welsh and Gary Loveman 
Maria and Charles Wentworth 
Karen and Robert White 
Constance V.R. White^ 
Dale and Christine Williams 
Holly Williams 

Peter A. Wilson and Jean C. Tempel^ 
Rose Wilson 
Scott and Lisa Wilson 
Janice and Frank Wilson 
Evan L. Winter 
Sara Withington 
Jill Wittels 
Jeffrey and Marla Wolk 
Christopher Wong 
Steve Woodsum and Anne Lovett 
Dana Wooten   
Michael and Heidi Yoken 
Kathleen Yorkis 
Eve Youngerman and Katie Fishbone 
Judith and Albert Zabin 
Mark and Linda Zaitlin 
Ellen and Peter Zane 
Gregory and Miriam Zurlo

^ Zoo Legacy Society 
* Deceased
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Thank you to all our donors who have 
designated Zoo New England as the 
beneficiary of a will, trust, life insurance 
policy or made other planned giving 
arrangements. Each planned gift helps 
save species and works to protect and 
sustain the natural world for future 
generations. Donors who participate in 
this society have been recognized with 
an^ throughout the Annual Report.  
This list of estates gives thanks for those 
gifts already received through the 
generosity of legacy giving.

In-kind donations are a unique way to support Zoo New England. These donations can 
be goods or services, or  items used for animal enrichment, educational presentations, 
administrative purposes and more. In-kind donations help defray Zoo costs and 
provide a great way to put your extra items or skilled services to use.

Anonymous (2) 
Amanda Crawford 
Audacity, Inc.
Ferestien Feed & Farm Supply 
Goulston & Storrs PC 
Dr. Katie Hogan 
LeeAnn and Steven Horner 
Diane Jackson 
Sara Keddy 
Dr. Ruth Marrion and Robert Halenda 
Clark Linehan
Paul Linehan

Matt and Mary Lou Matteson 
Dr. Emily McCobb 
Morgan, Brown & Joy, LLP 
NBC10 Boston/NBC Sports Boston/

Telemundo Boston/NECN 
Owl Labs 
Dr. Steven Spitz and Laura Spitz 
Jessica Tamarin 
Marta Trusz 
Wegmans Westwood 
Zoetis, LLC

THANK YOU FOR ALL YOU DO TO SUPPORT ZOO NEW ENGLAND!

I N - K I N D 

Donations

Z O O  L E G A C Y

Society

Susan A. Martin Charitable Trust
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Host Committee
Ronnie Kanarek, Art Curator 
Elizabeth Duffy Hynes, Auction Co-Chair 
Lorenda Layne, Auction Co-Chair 
Devon Black 
Elizabeth Boates 
Melissa Buckingham 
Michael Ciano 
Laura Goscinak 
Doris Howard 
Gail Riggs Kelley 

Arts Auction Subcommittee  
Ronnie Kanarek, Art Curator 
Jen Bradley 
Doris Howard 

Special Thank You 
AE Events 
Audacy, Inc. 
Capers Catering 
Darryl’s Corner Bar & Kitchen 
Ken Forrester Vineyards 
NBC10 Boston/NBC Sports Boston/

Telemundo Boston/NECN 
Sodexo Live 
Tres Gatos
WBUR 

Anonymous (2) 
Bradford and Hilary Allinson 
America’s Test Kitchen 
Appalachian Mountain Club 
Tim Arel 
Margaret and Dewey Awad 
Charlie Baldelli 
Peggy and Harris Baseman 

G A L A  2 0 2 2

Thank you to everyone who supported Zootopia 2022! Zootopia is the Zoos’ annual 
fundraising gala which raises significant funds toward our annual operating costs. 
Proceeds from Zootopia directly benefited Zoo New England’s Franklin Park Zoo and 
Stone Zoo, as well as the Zoos’ education programs, and vital conservation initiatives.

Elizabeth and Jeff Becker 
Heather and Matthew Bergin 
Mark and Maryann Biondi 
Devon Black 
Elizabeth and Tom Boates 
Katie Boates Goudreau 
Boston Children’s Museum 
The Boston Foundation 
Jen Bradley 
Cameron and Anne Brandt 
Brattle Theatre 
BRONCA 
Wyman Brooks 
Robin and Marcia Brown 
Campbell and Sarah Brown 
Brown & Brown  
Dr. Rory Browne and Dr. Grace Chang 

Holly Burns 
Margery and Gordon Carr 
Adrian and Amy Chan 
The Ciriello Family 
City of Boston Credit Union 
Jay and Katherine Civetti 
Coca-Cola Beverages Northeast 
Thomas and Peg Coles 
Commodore Builders 
Katie Connolly and Sander Cohan 
Lori and Joseph Cooney 
Jaimee Corkin 
Janice Corkin Rudolf and John Emery 
Jennifer and Matt Cox 
Judith and Ewan Crawford 
Kim Cronin and Joe Ryan 
Roberta Cross 
Kevin Cummings 
Grace DaFonseca 
Heather Dalton 
Timothy Dalton 
Michael Davison 
Daniel Doke Fine Art Portraits 
Joseph D’Arrigo 
Kenneth Davis and Diane Croft 
Charles Deknatel 
Jennifer Delahaye 
Jennifer and John Dempsey 
Caroline Diamond 
Edward and Kerri Doherty 
Alex Dubanowitz 
Karen Dunnett 
Colleen and Matthew Durno 
Carline M. Durocher 
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Jan Dyer 
Eastern Bank 
Nicole and Thomas Feeley 
Grace and Edward Fey 
Ruth Ellen Fitch 
Martha and Jon Folsom 
Audrey and Jim Foster 
Sarah Freeman 
Galerie d’Orsay 
Tracy Gately 
Kevin Gebo 
Margaret and David Gilmour 
Mark and Amanda Giovino 
Deborah Goldberg and Michael Winter 
Diane Gorrow 
Laura Goscinak and Gerard Magnarelli 
Sarah Goscinak 
Alexandra Grant 
Great Beyond Adventures 
Sally and Bill Green 
Katie Grogan 
Victoria Groves-Cardillo and  

Peter Cardillo 
Kate Guedj 
The Hale Family 
Denison and Caroline Hall 
Jean and Henry Hall 
Lloyd and Linda Hamm 
Katherine Harding and Robert McCallum 
Henry and Lee Harrison 
Richard and Mary Hart 
Joanne Hayes-Rines 
Jo-Edith Heffron 
Steven and Jeanine Hinterneder 
Ambika Hoguet 
LeeAnn and Steven Horner 
Doris Howard 
Elizabeth Duffy Hynes and Tod Hynes 
Inland Underwriters Insurance Agency 
Institute of Contemporary Art 
Chris and Stephanie Jones 
Richard Junghans 
Phyllis and Nate Kalowski 
Ronnie and Stephen Kanarek 
Michael Kanarek 
Silvana Karam 
Yan and Natalie Katz 
John Keegan and Susan Amirault 
James Keller 
Julie and Daniel Kellerman 
Mark Kelley and Gail Riggs Kelley 
Christy and Matthew Keswick 
Helmut Klohn 
Teresa and Errin Koster 

Lacoste Gallery 
Lorenda Layne and Robert Niblack 
Sarah and Timothy Leary 
Henry and Mary Lee 
Doug Lober 
Jose Lopez 
Christy Loring 
Carlo A. MacDonald 
Julie and Doug Macrae 
Carole Malcolmson 
Martin W. Richard  

Charitable Foundation, Inc. 
Mass MoCA 
MassMutual Life Insurance Company 
Onnie Mayshak 
Kathleen and John McClain 
Katherine and James McHugh 
Ryan and Tonya McKee 
Sharon and Brian McNally 
The Mead Family 
Gregory and Margaret Meahl 
MEM Tea 
Metropolitan Waterworks Museum 
Jennifer Miminos 
Cara Moretti 
Marianne Morrison 
Michelle Morrissey 
Sandra and William Mostyn 
Benton and Frances Moyer 
Kristie Nardini 
Elizabeth and Michael Naughton 
Donald Nelson and Neal Balkowitsch
Rita Poussaint Nethersole 
New England Aquarium 
Newburyport Savings Bank 
Jessica and Andrew Nigrelli 
Dr. Errol Norwitz 
Bruce Novick 
Sharon O’Keefe 
Jeanne O’Keefe and Dan Rea 
Outside the Lines Pet Photography 
Lori Parsons and Rob Will
David Passafaro 
Svetlana Peikates-Ribaudo and  

William Ribaudo 
Julie Pierog 
David and Jennifer Porter 
Gauri and Yogesh Punjabi 
Rasky Partners, Inc. 
Maureen and Denis Reardon 
Andrea Reid 
Claudia U. and James M. Richter 
Araceli Rios 
Peter and Barbara Roberts 

William Rodgers 
Ropes & Gray 
Alan and Maureen Roycroft 
Linda and Ronald Savage 
Lawrence Seidler and Marilyn Seidler 
Ashley Sexton 
Judith and Arthur Sharenow 
Jennifer Shea 
Scott Sherman and Diane McGillicuddy 
Francisco Sierra 
Robert Sinnott and Anna Marie Wagner 
Peter and Martha Smith 
Dr. Steven Spitz and Laura Spitz 
Adrienne and Pat St. John 
Dr. Alan Stern and Lori Tenser 
StonehamBank 
Samantha Straw 
Peter A. Wilson and Jean C. Tempel 
Michael Thiim, M.D. 
Bryan Tweed 
Colin and Olivia Van Dyke 
Fredericka Veikley 
Kathleen Vieweg and Dr. Barry Berger 
Craig Vitale 
Julie Walker 
Shelley Weinstein 
Maria and Charles Wentworth 
Constance V.R. White 
Peter A. Wilson and Jean C. Tempel 
Evan L. Winter 
Jeffrey and Marla Wolk 
Dana Wooten 
Michael and Heidi Yoken 
Mark and Linda Zaitlin 
Ellen and Peter Zane
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Thank you to all who participated 
in Stone Zoo’s inaugural Flamingle! 
This first of its kind event was held at 
Stone Zoo where guests could mingle 
with friends while viewing the animals 
up close. Proceeds from Flamingle 
supported the operation and continued 
growth of Stone Zoo, its education 
programs and conservation initiatives.

Flamingle

Sponsor
Stoneham Bank

Gift-In Kind Donors
Anonymous
Bedford Jewelers
Debbie Hogan
Cari Roche
Trader Joe’s

Special Thank You
Bedford Cupcakes
Centerplate
Justin Petty Steel Drum Duo
Polynesian Fusion
Seasons 52

Ales & Tails
Thank you to all who supported Stone Zoo’s two Ales & Tails beer-tasting events. 
Proceeds from these events support the operation and continued growth of  
Stone Zoo, its education programs and conservation initiatives.

Sponsor 
Seaboard

Gift–In Kind Donors 
Bedford Jewelers

Participating Vendors 
110 Grill
Abacus Distributing
Athletic Brewing Co. 
Bedford Cupcakes
Bent Water
Bone Up Brewing Company 
Brewery Ommegang 
Cabot Creamery
Cambridge Brewing Company 
Castle Island Brewing Co. 
Cheeky Monkey 
Centerplate 

Cisco Brewers 
Deacon Giles
Downeast Cider 
Evvia Trattoria
Greater Good Brew Co. 
Jack’s Abby
Kona Brewing 
Lord Hobo
Mighty Squirrel Brewing Co. 
Mighty Swell Spiked Seltzers 
Nude Beverages 
Rosa Mexicana
Samuel Adams Boston Brewery
Season 52
Troegs Independent Brewing 
True North Ale Company 
Turtle Swamp Brewery
Two Robbers Hard Seltzer
Wormtown Brewery
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In Honor of Amari the Giraffe  
Sabrina Osowiecki  
Carrie Young 

In Memory of Robert L. Armstrong  
Daniel DiSisto 

In Memory of Sheila Azzara  
Dr. Lori Azzara 

In Honor of Eric Baitchman  
Linda Swerling 

In Memory of Louise Barker  
Hope Barton 

In Memory of Beau the Giraffe  
Stephen Loranger 

In Honor of Bianco  
Casey Hannan 

In Memory of Aunt Bonnie  
Kristen Albertsen 

In Honor of Susan Boutiette  
Bailey Boutiette 

In Recognition of Sally Brennan  
Wendy Brown 

In Memory of David Bromer  
Anne Bromer 

A gift to Zoo New England is an 
excellent way to recognize someone 
special to you. Gifts made in someone’s 
honor or memory allow you an 
opportunity to celebrate an animal-
loving friend or family member in a truly 
meaningful way. The person or family 
recognized by the donation receives a 
special notification from the Zoo.

Tributes

In Honor of Eliza Brown  
Jan Brown 

In Memory of Julia Burns  
Marlene Gasdia-Cochrane 

In Honor of Dr. Larry Carbone  
Dr. Martha Smith-Blackmore 

In Appreciation of Bob Chabot  
Wendy Peverill-Conti 

In Honor of Itty Chan  
Nancy Lee 

In Honor of Sophia Chatterjee  
Abhisher Chatterjee and Nabanita De 

In Memory of Chessie the Jaguar  
Mary Horrocks  
Michael J. Walsh 

In Memory of Christopher the Lion  
Robert E. Brown  
Laurie Keene 

In Honor of Lewis Clapp  
Judith Clapp 

In Memory of Jason Clough  
Stacy Clough 

In Memory of Vicente Colon 
Liliana Bonilla 

In Memory of John Connolly  
Katie Connolly and Sander Cohan 

In Honor of Natalie Dean  
Enfrodisia Schaff 

In Honor of the De Brazza’s Monkeys  
Lorelle Arpino 

In Honor of Divya DeWinter  
Laura Chassaigne  
Lisa Cloitre  
Morgan Olson 

In Honor of the Dexter Steers  
Kelvin Tomlinson  

In Memory of Anna Donovan  
Sheila Greene Donovan  
Eileen Murphy-Tagrin 

In Honor of Karen Dunnett  
Sarah Farrell  
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In Memory of Ray Eckebrecht  
Kristine and Mark Sawyer 

In Memory of Felipe Estrela  
Roberta Rubin and 
Donald-Bruce Abrams 

In Honor of Mark Faenza  
Arlene King 

In Honor of Sage Felicia  
Ruth Trimarchi 

In Memory of Louise Felton  
Gene Charny  
John Darack  
Emily Falkenstein  
Ronald Gwiazda  
Constance J. Horton  
Laurie Ruskin  
Lisa Thorson 

In Memory of Josephine Ferry  
Kathleen Giuliani 

In Honor of Grace Fey  
Barbara and Gordon Russell 

In Memory of Daniel Fitzgerald  
Sean Gleeson 

In Honor of Marlo Fogelman  
Brooke and Josh Wardrop 

In Honor of Elliott Fonseca  
Cindy Desimone  
Marie Irvine  
Noah Lucia  
Jenna Luongo  
Kelly McCarthy  
Maria Isabel Reis Barbosa  
Andreia Reis DeSimone 

In Honor of Isla Foreman  
Leah Azzarello  
Caitlin Marquedant 

In Honor of Margot Geiger  
Sandra Geiger 

In Honor of Philip and Lorayne Gelzer  
Claudia Gelzer and Wendy Foster 

In Memory of Jonathan Gilmour  
Margaret and David Gilmour   
Christine Maccuish  
Marleen Nienhuis and Walter Newman  
Mary Norton 

In Memory of Astrid C. Glynn  
Laura Glynn 

In Memory of Paul Gozzo  
Nicole Gozzo 

In Memory of John F. Greene  
Meghan Greene 

In Honor of David Hall  
Emmett and Margaret Lyne 

In Honor of Lloyd L. Hamm, Jr  
Kim Foulkes 

In Memory of Antonio Hansell  
Daniel W. Finegold 

In Memory of Carolyn F. Harrison  
Melanie Drayton 

In Memory of Katherine Herbert  
John Cannon 

In Memory of Cynthia Hill  
Sandra and William Baker  
Alice Boelter  
John and Julie Linehan  
Mark Shepard 

In Honor of Steven Hinterneder  
Mary Sparks 

In Memory of Hoppy the Red Panda 
Yvonne Tsai 

In Honor of LeeAnn Horner  
Lori Cooney  
Rae Glispin  
Richard Schulman 

In Memory of Mark Stuart Kassop  
Erik Yankowsky 

In Memory of Ann Keklak (née Stratton)  
Dr. C. Stephen Keklak 

In Honor of Dr. and Mrs. Mark A. Kelley 
Emily McNaughton 

In Memory of Jean Knight  
Debora Sprague-Slavin 

In Memory of Lacey Lacourse  
Rachel Rawlings 

In Memory of Bonnie Landry  
Nancy Christiansen  
Marge Divirgilio  
Lisa Wharff 

In Honor of John Linehan  
Alane Capen  
David and Linda Hirschberg  
Jean Waldinger 

In Honor of Dr. Lisa and Dr. Neha  
Rose Wilson 

In Honor of Cliff Lusso  
Steven and Sylvia Greene 

In Honor of Xio Macias  
Evangelina Macias 

In Memory of Charles A. Magaw  
Barbara Gaughan 

In Memory of Heather Marie Maher 
Eileen and Thomas Maher 

In Honor of Kathy May and  
the Children’s Zoo Keepers  
Dr. Rory Browne and Dr. Grace Chang 

In Honor of Rosie McKenna  
Christine McKenna 
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In Memory of Mary Melchiorre  
Irene Melchiorre 

In Memory of Blackberry Clover Moore  
Greg and Nicole Moore 

In Honor of Pam Frechette  
and Larry Moulter  
Lawrence Moulter 

In Memory of Mike Murphy  
Jennifer Murphy 

In Honor of Jessica Nicoletti-Peet 
Frank Nicoletti 

In Honor of Owlfredo  
Annie Plachta 

In Memory of Mike Peskin  
Barbara Peskin 

In Memory of Samantha Petro  
Wendy Petro 

In Honor of Frances Pratt  
Alexandra England and Chuck Pratt 
Frances H. Pratt  
Harold I. Pratt, Jr.  
Harold I. Pratt, Sr. 

In Honor of Ptolemy the Hippo  
Janet Connors  
Sigourney Street 

In Memory of Marshall Reich  
Donald Becker 

In Memory of Cornelia Robart  
Heidi Friedman  
Sophie Wadsworth 

In Honor of Sunday Rogers  
Ellinor Rogers 

In Honor of Lexi Rolfe   
Alexander Kanov 

In Honor of Aaron Sandel  
Kiku and Michael Adatto 

In Honor of the Sankaran family  
Shruti Sonni 

In Memory of Ananda and Sandra 
Senatillaka  
David Senatillaka 

In Honor of Edward Shadoff  
Brotherhood Credit Union 

In Memory of Albert ‘Albie’ Sherman  
Linda Sherman 

In Memory of Sam Sherwood  
Sarah Freeman 

In Honor of Coconut Soetjoko  
Andrijani Soetjoko 

In Honor of Della Spector  
Logan Higger 

In Memory of Joseph R. Stephens, Jr.  
Adrienne Stephens 

In Memory of Sushi the Otter  
Mary Horrocks 

In Honor of Yingchuan Sun  
Amanda Ochoa 

In Honor of the Tapir Family  
Alice J. Shire 

In Honor of Jef Taylor  
Sharon Hessney 

In Honor of Rowan Travison  
Ami Maniar 

In Honor of Nicole Vanderlaan  
Samantha Leuschner 

In Honor of Colin Van Dyke  
Ruth D. Otto  
Judith Swift 
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In Memory of Paula Velluto  
Manda Roy 

In Memory of Tommy Veasy  
Sally Callahan 

In Memory of Michael Walsh  
Deborah Walsh 

In Memory of Velma Ward  
Wanda Willard 

In Honor of Donna Weiss  
Marvin and Vera Weiss 

In Memory of Betty White  
David Babcock  
Cheryl Barnes  
Lianne Bishop  
Mary Buonanno  
Linda Chaisson  
Marian Donovan  
Alexander Fishkind  
Karen French  
Beth Geraghty  
Debra Klick  
Kathleen Kneeland  
Joanna Kreil  
Christina Lynch  
Sarah McCoy  

Douglas Moser  
Mary Perez  
Mary Thresher  
John Volpe  
Holly Williams 

In Honor of Peter A. Wilson  
Kathryn Pekkala  
Lauri E. Pekkala  
Scott and Lisa Wilson 

In Memory of Richard Wind  
Bradford Stone 

In Honor of Bryan Windmiller  
and Emilie Wilder  
Diana Renn and Dr. James Nager 
Virginia Shugrue 

In Honor of Sarah Woodruff  
Jill Wittels 

In Honor of the Zebras  
Barbara Bourdeau, James Deery  
and Ava  

In Honor of the Zoo New England staff 
Duncan Wood 

 

Executive  
Committee
The Wild Things is a community 
of emerging leaders dedicated to 
protecting the environment and 
connecting people to the natural world. 
In partnership with Zoo New England, 
we work to inspire others to sustain our 
world for future generations through 
fun and engaging experiences that 
integrate wildlife and conservation 
programs, research, and education.

Devon Black 
Grace DaFonseca 
Laura Goscinak 
Sarah Goscinak 
Victoria Groves-Cardillo 
Kristie Nardini 
Lanandra Russell 
Kristen Vagliardo 
Evan Winter
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INDIVIDUAL VOLUNTEERSINDIVIDUAL VOLUNTEERS

E X C E P T I O N A L

Volunteers

In total, 9,923 hours of essential services were contributed by  
467 individual volunteers and group volunteers in FY 22. 

FRANKLIN PARK ZOO 
Dorian Abercrombie 
Emma Jean Alvarez 
Gabriella Alvarez 
Miya Bishop 
Brian Blau 
Alana Boucher 
Hannah Brogan 
Hope Brown 
Elena Chekhova 
Kaeleen Chen 
Mary Childs 
Melissa Clinkenbeard 
Jaquelin Donohue 
Anna Drexler 
Libor Dudas 
Brian Dunderdale 
Helene Dunlap 
Lee Ellenberg 
David Engel 
Virginia Engelman-

Haggerty 
Elizabeth Gatz 
Jessica Ghai 
Kathy Gorman 
Galo Guerra Fioranelli 
Leo Harris 
Lisa Hastings 
Nathan Hill 
Caleb Howland 
Eileen Hulnick 
Eleanor Jaynes 
Darius Jennings 
Caitlin Kilbashian 
Makayla Knepshield 
Carol Kountz 
Dylan Krakowsky 
Ethan Lee 
Nick Leone 
Gloria Lewis 
Jiani Li 
Theresa Lindboe-Sylvia 
Alan Locke 
Paul Luther 
Victoria Maslova 

Frank McCabe 
Susan McCabe 
William McGourty 
Rachel Mendez 
Christopher Merrill 
Sean Molloy 
Rita Nethersole 
Christine Norton 
Haley Nunes 
Gail O’Malley 
Caroline Pollan 
Thérèse Provenzano 
Jennifer Pulkowski 
Kathleen Quinlan 
Erin Rivers 
Tanya Saar 
Nora Scanlan 
Robert Slack 
Aisling Smith 
Jorelys Soto 
Lucy Sutherland 
Preston Szczesniak 
Melanie Tribble 
Kristen Vagliardo 
Arryn Weeramuni 
Ann Marie Wilkins 
Melody Wu 
 
STONE ZOO  
Sydney Alesse 
Victoria Allen 
Jean Aylsworth 
James Barry 
Kathleen Barry 
Jean Bergeron 
Zachary Bisconti 
Naomi Boldebuck 
Eva Boruchovich 
Madison Bowden 
Abigail Bowers 
Corning Brant 
Sharon Brooks 
James Buchanan 
Shannon Callaghan 
Cheyenne Casaubon 

Qian Chen 
Kathy Colom 
Ellen Curran 
Emily Dibble 
Nicholas Dunn 
Ella Eisenberg 
Gary Feldman 
Ruhuni Fernando 
Rachel Giglio 
M. Eugenia Gold 
Hillary Gospodarek 
Nicholas Guetersloh 
Chloe Halligan 
Haley Hines 
Megan Holly 
Robert Holmes 
Rian Holmquest 
Kristen Hydinger 
Victoria Johnson 
Sandra Jones 
Joanna Kreil 
Lisa Lang 
Crystal Lingel 
Fran Mandeville 
Joseph Marcantonio 
Jaimie March 
Jasmine Martinez 
Jean McCord 
Thomas McKnight 
Taylor Moten 
Finn Mullaly 
Julie Mulligan 

Anna Muszynski 
Kristie Nardini 
Niomy Nolberto 
Nathan Orton 
Adam Osmani 
Margaret Peters 
Rose Peters 
Jade Pierce 
Lauren Poirier 
Jessica Reese 
Judith Riessle 
Courtney Rogers 
Donna Rose 
Elliott Ross 
Alison Sabatello 
Charlene Sanderson 
Lydia Schwartz 
Annie Song 
Brian Spies 
Daniel St.Cyr 
Clover Stanton 
Kim Steele 
Katherine Stoughton 
Elizabeth Sykes 
Sarah Theophile 
Greg Tocco 
Haley Traversy 
Daniel West 
Leann Westin 
Pamela Wise 
Franklin Yang 

GROUP  GROUP  
VOLUNTEERSVOLUNTEERS    

FRANKLIN PARK ZOO 
Acceleron Pharma 
Baystate Financial 
Blue Cross Blue Shield 
Citizen’s Bank 
Greenberg Traurig 
Huron Corp 
Income Research + 

Management 
Iron Mountain 
Liberty Mutual 
Northeastern  

University 
People Making  

a Difference 
PerkinElmer 
Point32Health 
Wheaton College  
Wild Cohasset 
 
STONE ZOO 
American Tower  

Corporation 
Point32Health 
Stoneham Bank 



Condensed Statement of Revenue, Expenses and Change in 
Net Assets as of June 30, 2022 (in Whole Dollars)

OPERATING REVENUES:

 Admissions 8,920,282
 Concessions Revenue (Net)  606,585    
 Membership Fees 3,215,773

 Total Guest Operating Revenues 12,742,640

  Other Operating Revenue 1,482,514

 Total Operating Revenues 14,225,154   

NON-OPERATING REVENUE

 Investment Income (loss) (17,695)
 Gain on extinguishment of debt 1,915,902
 Government Grant Income 1,070,734

 Total Non-Operating Revenue 2,968,941
 

OTHER CONTRIBUTIONS:

 State Appropriations 9,600,000 
 Private Gifts - unrestricted 2,266,754       
 Private Gifts - restricted 3,682,020

 Total Other Contributions  15,548,774

Operating Expenses
(including depreciation and  
amortization of $2,664,875) 23,978,954     

Change in Net Position 8,763,915

Net Position, Beginning of the Year   41,490,665 

Net Position, End of Year             50,254,580

F I S C A L  Y E A R  2 0 2 2

Financial Summary
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F I S C A L  Y E A R  2 0 2 2

Highlights
w  In FY 22, Membership revenues from a 

record-setting 30,000 member households 
brought in over $3,200,000, an increase of 
$200,000 over FY 21 and the second year 
these revenues have exceeded $3,000,000.

w  Total overall attendance, inclusive of 
ZooLights and Boston Lights in FY 22, was 
a record-setting 1,149,173, an increase of 
260,075 over FY 21.

w  Zootopia, ZNE’s largest fundraising gala, 
returned to the grounds of Franklin Park 
Zoo for the first time in 15 years on June 4, 
2022, and raised a record-setting $704,178 
in sponsorships, ticket sales, and auction 
revenue. This was an increase of $294,958 
from FY 21’s virtual event total of $409,220.

Zoo New England manages Franklin Park Zoo 
and Stone Zoo on behalf of the Commonwealth 
of Massachusetts and we are grateful to the 
Commonwealth for its financial support.



Zoo New England
One Franklin Park Road

Boston, MA 02121
www.zoonewengland.org


